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EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS, SECURITY, MATERIAL CONTROL & ACCOUNTING
General Electric Company, M/C K-88

PO Box 780, Wilmington, NC 28402

Dial Comm 8*292-5461 (910) 675-5461

Fax 8*292-5230 (910) 675-5230

June 9, 1994

Director

Office of Nuclear Materials Safety and Safeguards
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555

Attention: Mr. Robert C. Pierson, 8D3
Chief, Licensing Branch
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety and Safeguards

Dear Mr. Pierson:

Reference: 1) SNM Material License SNM-1097, Docket # 70-1113
2) Letter, TP Winslow to Director, 4/29/93
3) Letter, CW Emeigh to TP Winslow, 5/24/93
4) Letter, TP Winslow to Director, 12/13/93

With reference to activities authorized by NRC License SNM-1097 at the General Electric
Nuclear Energy Production (NEP) facility in Wilmington, NC, GE hereby notifies you of
our intent to begin construction of a building to be located within the Controlled Access
Area (CAA).

The proposed building is approximately 160° wide by 330’ long with an eave height of
approximately 25°. It wiil be located north and adjacent to the present FMO-X building
within the CAA.

The design is a pre-engineered metal building with an insulated metal roof, insulated metal
wall sheets and a concrete floor. Construction shall meet or exceed all State and local
codes.

The current plans are to use the building for refurbishment and storage of shipping
containers, however, future use may vary.
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Construction activities are scheduled to begin mid July, 1994,

Prior to introducing nuclear material into the new building, NEP shall submit a license
amendment and obtain NRC approval for this activity.

Please contact me on (910) 675-5461 if you have any questions or would like to discuss
the matter further.

Sincerely,

GE NUCLEAR ENERGY

ISR B =

T. P. Winslow, Manager
Emergency Preparedness, Security, Material Control
and Accounting

cc: TPW-94-058



